
MINUTES OF DYFFRYN ARDUDWY AND TALYBONT COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING HELD AT THE COMMUNITY CENTRE, DYFFRYN ARDUDWY AT  6.30 P.M. ON  05.12.23
12.1  APOLOGIES
None.
12.2  PRESENT
Cllr. Steffan Chambers (Chairman), Nia Rees (Vice Chairman), John Ceri Evans, Sian Edwards, Jennifer Yuill, Edward Griffiths, Beth Bailey, Edward Williams, Sion Ifor Williams, Denise Stone,  Evan Owen, William Hooban and Cllr. Eryl Jones Williams (Gwynedd Council).

12.3  CHAIRMAN’S ANNOUNCEMENT
There were no announcements to make
12.4  MINUTES 
The minutes of the meeting held on November 7th 2023 were found to be correct. 
12.5  MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES
Item 11.9 (J) It was made known that it was Cllr. Nia Rees that had been around the village with Cllr. Sian Edwards to see which street light poles were suitable to install christmas lights on and not Cllr. Beth Bailey.
12.6  DECLARATION OF INTEREST

Cllr. Edward Williams declared an interest in the planning application for Meifod Uchaf, Dyffryn Ardudwy and he signed a Declaration of Personal Interest form and was not present when the application was discussed.

12.7  GWYNEDD COUNCIL MATTERS
The following report was received from Cllr. Eryl Jones Williams:-  In the early part of November there were alterations to the buses. As I reported last month there is a new hourly C23 route between Barmouth and Porthmadog and this has been welcomed with a slightly later bus to and from Barmouth. The C23 connects with the Transport for Wales route T3. That is where there were a number of problems with connections missed and this was a problem for pupils attending Bro Idris and students going to college in Dolgellau. Students have a delay in getting home from college as one bus leaves 10 minutes before lessons finish and the next bus is 45 minutes later. Meetings have taken place and a larger T3 bus is put on in the mornings and evenings. Bus operators are having difficulty in meeting connections because of the 20 mph limits in many areas. Gwynedd has put on a school bus/college bus from Barmouth to Dolgellau in the morning and evening and an Ysgol Ardudwy bus from Dyffryn to Harlech. This is to prevent overcrowding on the service buses. Overall the new timetables and now working well with praise for the hourly service on the C23. The diversions in Barmouth caused problems for large vehicles who could not go under the railway bridge by the Quay. But the work was eventually competed earlier than expected. It did initially cause problems for buses. Poor signage was the problem. Two important meetings took place to appoint a new Director of Education and the quality of applicants was very high. A person already working for Gwynedd was successful with details being announced publicly at a later date. A meeting of the Mid Wales health clashed with Gwynedd Democratic Services on 14th. Senior nurses training at Bronglais Hospital Aberystwyth will be of benefit to South Gwynedd. I have concerns about the upgrading of Machynlleth cottage hospital having an effect on Tywyn and Dolgellau hospitals. Doctors shortages in many areas is a concern. The Democratic Services committee was told that the Remuneration Panel for Wales had recommended County councillors increases for 2024/2025 to be decided by the Welsh Government. Councillors £18,666 an increase of £1k. Committee chairs and opposition leader , council chair, £28K an increase of £1,500.Cabinet members £37,800 an increase of £3,250. Deputy leader £44k an increase of £2.500. Leader £63k an increase of £3.500. Non councillors who are appointed to council committees like the Standards, Audio, Parks etc will get between £26 and £33 per hour. The safety and wellbeing of County Councillors is now being looked at seriously with advice, and guidance being given. The police were unable to attend the Meirionnydd area meeting on the 21st, this was due to tragedy of four young men reported missing and later found 
drowned in their car near Llanfrothen. Very very sad as they were on a camping weekend from Shrewsbury . A report was given on flooding with two multi moon pound schemes in Barmouth at the north end of the promenade
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and by the Last Inn prioritised. It will take two years to plan and finance the schemes before work starts. I raised concerns at the A496 flooding on the outskirts of Llanbedr and Barmouth during high tides, heavy rain and westerly gales affectively cutting off parts of Ardudwy including Dyffryn Ardudwy, Talybont, Barmouth and Llanbedr. Officials welcomed the local information. I am concerned that sand bags are not freely available prior to flooding, especially in Dyffryn Ardudwy after heavy rain. At the Care scrutiny committee it was reported that there had been a detailed investigation at Hafod Mawddach, Barmouth being one of three care home investigated annually. The Home was satisfactory with emphasis needed on more staff training. The Dementia units is yet to open, the delay was in new Fire Authority regulation updates which were introduced after the work was completed on the unit. I expressed the need for local dementia units to avoid local people in having to be placed a long distance away from their home and family. The dementia unit at Bryn Blodau was not yet fully operational. Support for unpaid family carers was highlighted.I did not take part in that item. With staff shortages in home care and the growing need for the service, Gwynedd is in a very difficult positioning with less money available. At the police meeting in Barmouth I was very impressed with the number of events taking place in Barmouth during the summer months. Many events are supported by the town council. There had been problems in Dyffryn Ardudwy with youngsters using the 999 system from the kiosk by the post office. The issue was dealt with by our two PCSO’s Gill and Elliw.It became clear that we are fortunate in Ardudwy to have two PCSO’s who know the area well. By the time of this report the Cambrian Coast Railway line should be re-opened. Appreciation for the work and the money spent, some £32 million was appreciate. I have completed by two years as chairman of the Railway committee and Cllr Dewi Owen, Aberdyfi is the new chairman. www.gwynedd.llyw.cymru/winter aims to offer Gwynedd residents a one-stop-shop to get advice about preparing for winter, what to do if severe weather affects essential public services and details of the support available to keep warm. Gwynedd Council want the views of local residents on their Equalities Objectives for their 2024-2028 stragedies.There are several ways people can take part in the consultation:

• Complete the questionnaire online at the Council's website: www.gwynedd.llyw.cymru/DraftEqualityObjectivesSurvey
• For a paper copy of the questionnaire, or in an alternative language or format, call 01286 679708 or email cydraddoldeb@gwynedd.llyw.cymru.

• Free parking between 9 and 26 December will be provided in all Gwynedd Council car parks from 11am everyday in the period leading up to Christmas to encourage Gwynedd residents to Support the county’s local businesses.

• Cyngor Gwynedd’s Social Services would like to hear from service users, their families and residents on what their thoughts are about the services’ current communication arrangements and the best ways to share information in future.do so by 22 December 2023."

• People can have their say by:

• completing the questionnaire online on the Cyngor Gwynedd website: www.gwynedd.llyw.cymru/SocialServiceCommunication
• or call 01286 679 223 to request a paper version of the questionnaire.
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Cyngor Gwynedd’s Housing Action Plan is quickly gaining momentum and the Council is encouraging the people of Gwynedd who need housing to register with Tai Teg. On the Tai Tea web site.  The aim of this £140 million plan is to address the county's housing shortage and ensure that Gwynedd residents have access to quality, affordable housing in their own communities. This includes providing over 1000 houses by 2027 I am available on 01341 242758 or e.joneswilliams@btinternet.com
12.8  PLANNING APPLICATIONS
Replacement of concrete bricks cladding with smooth coloured render -  Nant Fach, Dyffryn Ardudwy (NP5/58/657)
Support this application
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Erection of an extension and conversion of outbuilding to an annexe. Installation of 15 new rooflights, insertion of new windows and doors, alterations to original size opening - Meifod Uchaf, Gors-y-Gedol, Dyffryn Ardudwy (NP5/58/618A)

Support this application
12.9  MATTERS ARISING
A    Budget Plan 

It was reported that the Council had spent £39,156.30 (including bank charges) since the start of the new financial year and this was £12,132.86 less expenditure than what  was earmarked in the budget for the year. 
B   Dyffryn Ardudwy and Talybont Improvements Group
Cllr. Steffan Chambers reported that Deio from Resources for Change had sent him the survey report and it is hoped that they will meet with Deio soon. It was reported that a contractor will not need to mow the football field in the future because the club have made their own arrangements 
C   Village Hall
Cllr. Denise Stone reported that the committee has decided to separate the tender of the extractor fan and the kitchen because this will be easier to invite some to tender for the work, also Mr. Jonathan Ensor is at present drawing up a list of his duties.
D   Develop Car Park
Cllr. Edward Williams reported that he has contacted Mr. Aled Lewis and had been informed that the development of the above will commence next month. It was agreed to invite Mr. Lewis to the next meeting of the Council on the 9th of January at 7.00 p.m.
E   Play Park
It was reported that Cllr. Sian Edwards had contacted G. L. Jones' company to order the equipment. Cllr. Beth Bailey asked why the Council had gone for this company as some others had put in a lower quote and it was reported that the reason was because the Council had dealt with G. L. Jones' company before and they were local to Gwynedd.
F   HAL
It was reported that a meeting between the Community Councils and HAL had taken place on the 23rd of last month and that Cllr. Denise Stone had apologised that she could not attend and the Clerk had sent a copy of the minutes that were taken at this meeting by the Clerk of Llanbedr Community Council to every Member. The Clerk had sent copies of HAL's accounts up to the end of last month to all Members and also reported that a meeting was being held again between the Community Councils and HAL on the 14th of this month at 7.00 p.m. and also reported that a meeting was being held between the Community Councils in the area at Llanbedr village hall on the 18th of this month.

G   Remembrance Sunday

It was made known that the above service had been successful and it was agreed to order flowers to thank Mrs Alma Griffiths, Miss Ceri Griffiths and Miss Ceris Sharp for their service on the day and Cllr. Sian Edwards agreed to deal with this matter. 
H   Christmas 2023

It was reported that the village looked very smart with all the lights and there was discussion to hold more activities next year and to order more lights to be installed on the poles and it was agreed to put this issue on the Council's agenda in April. Members voiced disappointment that Huws Gray's company had not used the lights the Council had purchased on the tree near the site and they had used those of another company.
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12.10  CORRESPONDANCE
A   Gwynedd Council – Highways Department
Received a reply from the Area Engineer regarding issues that had been raised at the previous Council meeting stating that they had acted on our comments in the email in relation to overgrowth by sending letters to the property owners past Glasfryn down towards Pentre Mawr and also along the roadside behind London House where there was growth with a request that they prune it back, In relation to the stone that was on the wall, an arrangement has been made that their Workforce protects it by removing the stone.
B    Mrs Louise Llwyd
Received an e-mail from the above asking if it would be possible to have a salt bin installed near Byrdir and the Clerk reported that she had already sent this request onto the Highways Department in Dolgellau.
12.11  TREASURER’S REPORT
The Treasurer reported that there was £14,089.70 in the current account and  £44,757.59 in the reserve account.       
Invoices needed to be paid since last meeting

Mrs Annwen Hughes   -  £246.40 (wages) + £102.00 costs = £348.40 
Mr. G. J. Williams         -  £229.00  -  cut grass in various places around Talybont and purchase daffodil bulbs
Royal British Legion     -    £40.00  -  2 poppy wreaths

Cambrian Clearance    -  £264.00  -  christmas tree and lights

The Treasurer reported that she had received an invoice from Cambrian Clearance for £456.00 which was payment for two christmas trees and christmas lights but it was noted by some Members that Huws Gray was paying for their own tree so the Treasurer was asked to contact Cambrian Clearance to state this and ask for a new invoice. It was agreed to pay this invoice once it had been received.
Applications for financial support

Harlech & Ardudwy Leisure    - £921.98 – precept proposal (monthly payment).

The above payments were processesed by the Chairman, Cllr. Steffan Chambers and Cllr. John Ceri Evans approved the payments and permission was granted to the Clerk/Treasurer to make payment on line or by cheque at the end of the meeting. 
Monies received since last meeting
None received since the last meeting
Invoices paid since the last meeting

Catrin Soraya Williams – £111.60 - translation services 
12.12  ANY OTHER MATTERS

Concern was voiced that the proposed development which is going to be carried out near Pentre Uchaf is to loose parking spaces.

On behalf of the Council Cllr. Denise Stone thanked the Dyffryn Elves for making hampers again this year.

Cllr. Eryl Jones Williams asked if he could contact an expert from Tremadog about getting the zoom equipment working again and everyone agreed to this.
SIGNED...............................................................CHAIRMAN
DATE...................................................................
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